

9 FEBRUARY 2020

Inquirer's Luncheon Next Sunday

We will have an inquirer's luncheon next Sunday, February 16th for those interested in learning more about Parish Presbyterian. Immediately following second service there will be a catered meal for an informal time of fellowship with questions and answers. Please reserve your spot by signing up in the foyer or by emailing Teresa in the church office.

Ladies' Bible Study

Please join us at 6:30 PM on Tuesday night at Susan Comer's as we continue our study in scripture with *Learning Evangelism from Jesus* as our commentary.

Nursery Volunteers for Spring

Please prayerfully consider serving in the nursery as a scheduled volunteer or substitute. We have been blessed with more covenant children over the last year, and we need lots of help. It takes 45 volunteers to cover the schedule from March-August, with volunteers serving once a month. We also need about 15 adult substitutes. Our biggest need is for adult volunteers during the worship services. Teens (age 13 and up) may serve as helpers. Children (ages 8 and up) may serve with a parent volunteer. See Chelsea Quintana in the foyer today after each service.

Parish Youth Retreat 2020

Make plans to attend the upcoming Parish Youth Retreat March 20-21. The theme this year is Contending for the Faith: A Study in the Book of Jude. The retreat will be at YMCA Camp Widjiwagan in Antioch. Our weekend will include delicious meals, worship music, teaching times, group games, free-time, crafts, and rock-wall climbing. Early registration is \$85 per youth (before March 1st); after that, registration will be \$100 each, with a deadline of March 10th. For more details, you may contact Brian (brian@parishpres.org). Register online at: parishpres.breezechms.com/form/2020youthretreat96

Soundara and Blair Home Fellowship Group

If you are not already a part of a home fellowship group, consider joining the Soundara and Blair Home Fellowship Group on the first and third Sundays from 6-8 PM starting on February 16th. They will meet upstairs at Parish for a time of fellowship, prayer, and study of Ed Welch's *Caring for One Another*. If interested, please add your name to the signup sheet in the lobby.



There is a Nursing Mom's Room inside the kitchen. E-mail prayer requests to prayer@parishpres.org Visiting Parish? Feel free to email or call: office@parishpres.org / 615-574-1029 4150 Clovercroft Rd, Franklin, TN 37067

Parish Youth Ministry Pancake Fundraiser

Join us for an all you can eat pancake breakfast and fellowship at Parish on Saturday, March 7th from 8:30-10:00 AM. We will be raising support for the Parish youth ministry. For more information, contact Brian (brian@parishpres.org).

2020 Ladies' Bible Study Help Needed

We're planning the coming year's ladies' Bible studies, and there are several ways to help out.

- choosing teaching materials and matching teachers with studies
- hosting one of the studies
- helping hostess with setup/cleanup
- helping plan and facilitate fellowship activities offered after each study
- assisting with children's Bible activities during the morning study in fall/winter

The summer study will be an evening study only; for fall and winter, we plan to offer both morning and evening studies. The evening studies will be on Wednesdays aside from prayer meetings, discipleship groups, etc. If you are interested in one or more of these options, please contact Karen Grant (karen@parishpres.org), talk to her after church, or give her a call.

Parish Choir Returns

Please make plans to join the Parish Adult Choir as we prepare several pieces for the Good Friday service on April 10th. Rehearsals are 7-8:30 PM on Wednesday nights beginning February 26th. All singers age 12 and up are invited to join, no prior experience needed. Contact Henry (henry@parishpres.org) or Mirandi (mirandi@parishpres.org) if you have questions.

Calendar

Today-

Worship 8:30 and 11 AM Sunday School: 10 AM Youth Bible Study: 6:30 PM

Tuesday—

Men's Bible Study (Thompson's Station): 6 AM Women's Bible Study (Comer Home): 6:30 PM

Wednesday—

Men's Bible Study (Parish): 6 AM

Nursery Volunteers for Next Week

First Service—Mary Jo Tate and Chase Haws

Sunday School—Emma Marsh, Clara Soundara, and Mya Soundara

Second Service—Abby Ragsdale, Ray Ware, and Ella Herrenbruck

Emmaus Volunteers

2/9—Karen Grant 2/16—Lynn Trosdal

Linens

February—Blair Crist

Send questions or new announcements to: announcements@parishpres.org